Liz
 
As you know there seems to have been some confusion with regard to the horse arena.  I was under the impression you were repairing the old hooped facility damaged by the 10/29 storm. As it turns out a new large steel structure is now being erected.  Please contact me at the town office so that we can more clearly understand the planned use for the building. The use will determine the level of code review and whether or not Planning or Zoning Board involvement is necessary.
 
Please contact me as soon as possible, so that the need for remedial work on the building is avoided to gain proper local approvals. By example, iIf there is a commercial use for the facility beyond incidental riding lessons it is far more likely than note that the building will have to be outfitted to satisfy a much higher code review.
 
Call me or stop in the town office. I have copied Fire Chief Bill Taylor on this e-mail as well.
 
Stephen Halleran
	Hello Lisa / Ray,
Thank you Lisa for calling this morning and Ray for meeting with me yesterday at the site on Willow Brook road. Since we met I have spoken with our Primary Building Inspector, Dave Lersch, and Town Administrator Steve Halleran regarding the steel building. As we discussed the Town would like to see the stamped drawings for the steel building and a stamped drawing for the foundation design. A copy of the plot plan that locates the new building on the property would also be appreciated (I believe Ray indicated that this exists, or is easily done?). Dave and I will look into what else, if anything, will be required. This will be based on how you intend to use the building, so Lisa, if you can forward that description to us we will go from there.
Ray, from the inspection perspective, you can continue to erect the building with the understanding the no insulation or other interior covering finishes are planned. If that changes just call for electrical inspection before anything is covered up. If any electrical will be underground we will want to see the trenching/rough-in, before backfill. Dave will coordinate any inspections and he can be reached at: 603-381-1929. I am available as back-up at 603-675-2815. 
If either of you have any questions please call Dave or I.
Regards,
Brad Atwater
 


	 Good Evening Steve,

The original plan was to just replace the coverall canvas on the ring. However, as the engineers began doing more work, it became necessary to make changes. The foot print is still the same, it's just been turned 90 degrees to avoid the water, that was directly behind the old arena and to make a more structurally sound building. We have state approved plans, that I'll make sure to get you copies of. Brad and I spoke briefly on the phone the other day regarding the lesson-riding program at the farm and that there maybe some new code requirements, to what had been here previously. (bathrooms, exits...) It has been very hectic here since the storm, please accept my apologies for any ignorance of requirements and any delinquencies in paperwork.

Sincerely,

Liz Guaraldi

Cell: 603-496-3670
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